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Letters to the Editor

HomeLifeStyle

T
he D.C. Design House
is no more. The annual
style event in which a
grand Washington-

area home was transformed into
a showcase house has closed its
doors for the final time.

The board of directors for DC
Design House, Inc., the nonprofit
that oversees the running of the
annual show house, voted unani-
mously to disband. Citing diffi-
culty getting enough volunteer
support, DC Design House co-
founder Skip Singleton announced
the decision last week saying, “We
all want to proudly end the DC
Design House on a high note for
what we collectively achieved. We
are grateful for our all-volunteer
staff working hard throughout the
years to keep costs low in an ef-

fort to maximize our annual do-
nation to Children’s.”

After discussing a range of ways
to continue, the board decided
that it was time to end the annual
showhouse.

“It’s always been more than a
month-long event; it was a year-
long effort for our dedicated
board, executive committee and
volunteers,” added Singleton.
“And we want to thank each and
every one of them for making the
DC Design House the success it
was.”

Over the 10-year period of its
existence, the effort attracted more
than 90,000 visitors and raised
more than $2 millions for
Children’s National Health System.

— Marilyn Campbell

End of an Era
The 2015 DC Design House was located in McLean.
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The Republican-led subcommit-
tee indicated the reason for the
denial was due to the fact that vio-
lence is already a crime and add-
ing any other protected classes
would make the law more compli-
cated. Not extending protections
on the basis of sexual orientation
and gender identity sends a mes-
sage that the protection of the
LGBTQ+ community is not as im-
portant as that of individuals who
experience violence on the basis
of their race, religion, or national
origin. This very problematic con-
sidering that anti-LGBT hate
crimes are on the rise, particularly
for the transgender community,
which has seen an increase of
more than 43 percent. Addition-
ally, in 2017 a record number of
deaths of transgender people were
reported due to fatal violence.

This alarming information is a
sign that our existing laws are not
strong enough to protect the
transgender community. For the

legislatures to not consider the
spate of violence that is occurring
in the transgender community is
troubling. Failing to protect a com-
munity that is already vulnerable
is problematic, especially for youth
who identify or have yet to iden-
tify as transgender. It fosters an
environment that is not inclusive
and welcoming, which puts these
youth at a greater risk for bully-
ing, harassment, suicide, and vio-
lence.

I’m sure that the House of Del-
egates was not trying to send a
message that health and safety of
transgender individuals are not
important. However, ignoring the
problem because it would compli-
cate laws we already have in place
is not a step in the right direction.
I think we all can agree that time
could and should be made to work
out these “complications,” espe-
cially when lives are at stake.

Jerome R. Hunt, Ph.D.
Safe Space NOVA
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